


Introduction

Despite overall low faculty morale due to long and sometimes bitter APSCUF contract
negotiations, 1996-97 was an excellent year at the Center for Teaching Excellence (CTE). In fact,
this was the most successful of Cessna's four years as director. This report will summarize the
Teaching Excellence Faculty Recognition Awards, New Faculty Orientation, Reflective Practice
Group, Multimedia and other workshops, and personnel at the CTE. The appendices verify these

[ G g U 0 ke A et a0 ooy b ge== S par

¥

[

Appendix A, the following six goals were also identified for the 96-97 AY:
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a dinner for new faculty this year to build community within the group. The year-end evaluation
of the new faculty orientation process was quite positive. See Appendix C.

Quotes from some of the written evaluations follow:
"Overall, I thought the orientation was good, extremely friendly, informative and helpful."

"I found it very helpful to bond with other new faculty. The process was the best I've
experienced on any new job."

"Overall, I thought the process was exceptional. I felt welcomed and embraced by the IUP
community. The organizational attention to detail was outstanding. It seemed like we covered
everything!! I thought Mary Ann did a superb job of creating an inclusive and comfortable
environment. I learned lots! The orientation was my most memorable first year experience."
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The Spring workshop on April 12, 1997, “Classroom Assessment Techniques in Active
Learning,” was led by Deborah DeZure, a national expert on this topic at Eastern Michigan
University. There were 26 participants (Appendix G). Dr. DeZure also conducted a workshop
for 30 academic administrators and members of the Reflective Practice Group on April 11, 1997
entitled "Equitable Approaches to a Model for Peer Observation.”

A number of Reflective Practice faculty also participated in the Multimedia Workshops
mentioned later in this report. In addition, seven RP members attended the Sixth Annual
Conference on Advancing Teaching in College Classrooms and Campus Cultures at State College,

PA, March 20'22{ 1997. Conference expenses for most participants were paid by the Reflective

end of the academic year on May 1 at the RP recogmtlon dinner in the Blue Room, Sutton Hall.
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